RECREATION COMMISSION MEETING

Seymour Community Center- Room #107 Wednesday, October 25 2017, 6:30 PM COPYRECEIVED
DATE: 1////
TIME: 5/504m
TOWN CLERK'S OFFICE

Members present: Glenn Green, Joe Larovera, Colleen Lundgren, Mike Massie, Jamie Yakushevich, Mary McNelis, Recreation director, Zack Philippas, Recreation manager

- 1. Call meeting to order
 The meeting was called to order at 6:35.
- Pledge of AllegianceAll stood and recited the pledge of allegiance.
- 3. Public comment No public comment
 - 4. Correspondence

Mary received an email dated October 20th from Missy Orosz, who stated that she wanted a picture of her daughter Madeline removed from the rec website. Mary McNelis wrote her back explaining that it would cost about \$500 to change the picture. As there is currently a budget freeze, it is not possible to change the picture at this time. The contract has been secured for this fiscal year. The change will be re-evaluated in July 2018.

5. Approval of minutes: 8/23/17

Motion: Colleen Lundgren Second: Glenn Green

Passed: 5-0

6. Approval of Treasures Report

It was stated that there were no issues with the report. There was a motion to approve the report.

Motion:Mike Massie Second:Colleen Lundgren

Passed: 5-0

7. Recreation Manager's/Director's Report

It was stated that the gym renovation at the rec center came out great. The backboard padding was fixed, they got new nets, and the floor was refinished. The manager stated that basketball is going well. The Men's youth 40 league is up and running. Travel basketball will have 4 teams, 2 girls and 2 boys. Uniforms are in for the teams and player evaluations are set. The shirts are out to bid to several different places.

The pool is open and there are programs starting next week. Volleyball on Wednesdays is up and running.

The Chess club is set up at the elementary school. Marcie's tennis runs at Chatfield school. Bungay kids can still sign up and be bussed over. The rec center is running a couch to 5k program. The store BSN is running a special sale of 50 percent off. The rec center purchased

new basketballs and playground equipment, saving about 800 dollars. The Seymour community service newsletter went out to 6000 houses in Seymour. This raised money through the ads. The sponsors get an ad in the newsletter, a banner in the gym, and their name on the back of basketball shirts for \$250. The center will be hosting a blood drive with the ambulance association on December 5th at the community center. Dodgeball is going to be held November 24th. For the playground program this past summer, there were about the same number of kids as last year. The only complaint received was that there was a lack of shade at the park. The chairman received a letter regarding the town charter. It asked for board members to look over the charter and bring any recommendations to the charter meeting.

8.Approval of Fall and Winter programs
There was a motion to approve the fall basketball program.
Motion:Mike Massie Second:Glenn Green
There was a motion to approve the line dancing program.
Motion:Mike Massie Second: Jaime Yakushevich

9. Approval of 2017 basketball program

It was stated that Craig needs to be approved to be an instructor for the instructional league and a second instructor needs to be found. Also, it was stated that the joining of the Seymour girl's basketball with Oxford girl's basketball needs to be approved.

10.Public comment No public comment.

11.Adjornment
Motion to adjourn at 7:03 PM
Motion:Mike Massie. Second: Colleen Lundgren
Passed: 5-0